
 
 
To: All Media  
 
Attn: News Editors/Transport Reporters  
 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE    
 
Gauteng to officially open upgraded, state-of-the-art Xavier Junction Licensing Centre  
 
13 March 2023  
 
As part of the Department’s commitment to improving service delivery and accelerating 
access to services to Gauteng residents, Gauteng MEC for Transport and Logistics 
Kedibone Diale-Tlabela, will on Tuesday, 14 March 2023, officially open the upgraded Xavier 
Junction Licensing Testing Centre (DLTC) in Ormonde, Johannesburg.  
 
The revamped four-million-rand centre boasts the latest technology for online Learner’s 
License tests, 18 service points, Motor Vehicle Registering Authority (MVRA) facilities, as 
well as wheelchair friendly infrastructure amongst other improvements.  
 
As part of the improvements, the centre will also operate on weekends.  
 
Details of the event are as follows:  
 
Date: Tuesday, 14 March 2023 
Venue: Xavier Junction, 5 Rente Street, Ormonde, Johannesburg  
Time: 09h00  
 
Ends!  
 
Issued by the Gauteng Department of Roads and Transport.  
 
For more information, please contact Head of Communications Ms Melitah Madiba on 
073 644 9935 or MEC's Spokesperson Mr Lesiba Mpya on 078 314 7987. Email: 
PressOffice.GPDRT@gauteng.gov.za  
 
Facebook: www.facebook.com/gpdrt 
Twitter: www.twitter.com/gpdrt_ 
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